Clayton State University – Faculty Senate Minutes
University Center Board Room UC 260 

Faculty Senate – 4/13/10
The Faculty Senate was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present

Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, Scott Butterfield, Nikki Finlay, Anthony Giovannitti, Alex Hall, Tim Hynes, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, Jim Keebler, Adam Kubik, Marko Maunula, Antoinette Miller, Judith Ogden, Junfeng Qu and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Jim Braun, Caroline Clower, Micheal Crafton, Tom Eaves, Craig Hill, Sherwin James, Tom McIlwain, Nasser Momayezi and Diane Prince.
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of the meeting held on March 23, 1010 were before Council for approval.  Motion made on amendment and approval, seconded and approved.

REPORTS
Report from President and Provost
Dr. Hynes presented Senate with:

· Program changes for the BHS Annex – The Dental Clinic will not occupy the first floor of the new annex and will remain in it’s present location.

· Facilities Master Planning – The Town Hall Meeting, headed by The Sasaki Group, on April 7th, solicited broader campus input to devise a master plan for review.

· Strategic Planning – The Pappas Group officially began work on campus April 12th, the first of three stages in the process of implementing the Strategic Plan of CSU.
· Budget issues – The legislature is moving toward the ending sessions and until the budget is passed, there will be nothing certain to report.

· Dr. Hynes expressed his appreciation for the continued support of all the campus community.

Discussion followed.

New Business
· Chairman Burnett advised Senate that changes in benefits are being considered by the BOR and any news would be shared as soon as possible.
· CAPC – Dr. Finlay reported that the committee approved:
EDUC 4800: Selected Topics in Teacher Ed

MKTG 4200: Sports Marketing

FINA 4104: International Financial Mmgt

FINA 4105: Derivative Securities

HFMG 3970 and curriculum changes

and

Music admissions test

· Final recommendation from Student Evaluation of Instruction Subcommittee – Dr. Burnett presented to Senate the final recommendations of the Subcommittee including a time frame change for student submissions, the number of evaluations students are asked to complete, no ties to student grade releases, and Spring 2011 is the recommended target for any changes.
Discussion followed

· Promotion & Tenure preliminary report and bylaw changes produced by the ad hoc P&T Subcommittee was given to Senate by Kurt Zeller. This report can be viewed online at:  http://a-s.clayton.edu/burnett/PandT/
Discussion followed

· The remaining 2009-2010 Senate Council Meetings will be:  April 20 to finish the P&T and Bylaw committee changes and Student Evaluation discussions and April 27 will be the final meeting.  There will be no vote at the 20th meeting to avoid any problems where people are unable to attend the special meeting.
Roundtable Discussion Topics:

Time constraints did not allow for a roundtable discussion.
Faculty Senate was adjourned by motion made, seconded and approved.
The next scheduled Faculty Senate meeting will be Tuesday, April 20, 2010 at 11:15.[image: image1.png]



